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CONCLUSION OF THE EIGHTH SESSION OF THE
CaNADA-TuNISIA BiLATERAL CommissioN MEETING

The Honourable Pierre De Bané&, Minister of External
Relations, has announced that Canada will earmark $126 million
in aid and credit programmes to Tunisia during the coming vear.

Mr. De Bané's announcement came at the conclusion
of the eighth Canada-Tunisia Bilateral Commission meeting at
Tunis this week. The Government of Canada assistance will
be directed in the field of development, human, technical,
economic and institutional co-operation.

Mr. De Bané expressed the hope that the trade relations
between the two countries will enhance their respective
economies. The External Relations Minister also urged the
Tunisian government to take advantage of the quality and
competitiveness of Canadian services and goods. Mr. De Bané
was accompanied at the session by a delegation of more than
20 Canadian businessmen.

Tunisia has traditionally been a major recipient of
Canadian aid in Africa. "I am confident that Canada's assistance
will result in direct economic benefits to Canadian business
interests, as well as to the Tunisian people", Mr. De Bané said.

Mr. De Bané pointed out that the new assistance
to Tunisia will allow students of that country to take advantage
of professional training in Canada through a cost-shared
bursary programme.
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